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Dates to Note:  

December:  
2  LATE START 

 Prom Organization MtgðKwing Library 6:30 PM  

 Annual Ceramic Sale ð Dec 2-20 

 CLUB MEETINGS: German B110; Spanish C104 ð3:45 pm 

2-6 ACT Prep Course 4-5:30 PM in G116 

3 AP Acceleration Test ð World History 7:15 AM  

 CLUB MEETING: Volunteer F130 ð3:45 pm 

3-5 Junior Career Days 

4 NHS MeetingðPAC 7:45 AM 

 AP Acceleration TestðWorld History 3:45 PM  

5 AP Acceleration TestðLanguage 7:15 AM 

 AP Acceleration TestðLanguage 3:45 PM 

 Summer Spain Trip Mtg ð C136 7:30 AM 

 CLUB MEETING: Science Olympiad 3:45 PM 

6 Food Drive Collection, Spirit Activity:  Power Tower  

9 CLUB MEETING: Science F136; Spanish C104; French C111; Art B101ð3:45 PM  

9-10 FFA Fruit Delivery  

10 CLUB MEETING: Volunteer F130ð3:45 PM 

11 Math Meet @ Madison Memorial 4:15 PM 

12 Food Drive Grand Tour Finale Meeting ð KITC 7:45 AM 

 CLUB MEETING: Science Olympiad 3:45 PM 

14 ACT Test 8 AM 

16 LATE START 

 CLUB MEETINGS: Sci Officers F136; Spanish C104; French C111; German B110 

17 CLUB MEETING: Volunteer F130 ð3:45 pm 

 Celebrate the SeasonðHoliday Concert 7:30 PM 

19 CLUB MEETING: Science Olympiad 3:45 PM 

20 Mid -Day Dismissal ð 1:15 PM 

23-1 NO SCHOOL 
 

For Music Events Click:  
VAHS Music Events  
 
For Sporting Events Click:  
Big 8 Conference  Schedules  

 

 

NO SCHOOL  
December 23 through  

January 1 
School Resumes on 

January 2, 2014 

 

Follow us on Twitter with 
your computer or mobile 

device  
 

@VAHSwildcats 

http://www.vahsmusic.org/
http://www.big8conference.net/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=186
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Ms. Pam Hammen,  

Principal 

Pam.Hammen@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4410 

 

Mr. Brian Boehm 

Associate Principal 

Grades 10-12 Last Names A-L 

Brian.Boehm@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4412 

 

Ms. Wendy Whitley  

Associate Principal 

Grades 10-12 Last Names M-Z 

Wendy.Whitley@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4411 

 

Mr. Michael Murphy 

Associate Principal 

Grade 9, Exploration Academy, GEDO 
Michael.Murphy@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4560 

 

 

 

Office Hours are 8:00 - 4:00 PM 
School Day is 8:30 - 3:35 PM 

Late Start Mondays are 10:00 - 3:35 PM 

 

845-4400 - Main High School Office 

845-4500 - K-Wing Office 

845-4430 or 4431ñStudent Services 

845-4403 - Absence Call In (Grades 10-12) 

845-4503 - Absence Call In (Gr 9, EA, GEDO) 
 

845-4420 - Main Office FAX 

845-4570 - K-Wing Office FAX 

Ms. Mindy Breunig, Counselor 

Grades 9-12 Last Names Hp-M   

Mindy.Breunig@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4626  (845-4588 on Thursdays in K-wing) 

Ms. Theresa Brown Counselor 

Grades 9-12 Last Names Sf-Z 

Theresa.Brown@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4429 (845-4588 on Tuesdays in K-wing) 

Ms. Carri Hale, Counselor 

Grades 9-12 Last Names D-Ho  

Carri.Hale@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4426 (845-4588 on Fridays in K-wing) 

Mr. Nick Olson, Counselor 

Grades 9-12 Last Names N-Se   

Nick.Olson@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4491 (845-4588 on Mondays in K-wing) 

Ms. Alicia Ziolkowski, Counselor 

Grades 9 - 12 Last Names A-C  

Alicia.Ziolkowski@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4427 (845-4588 on Fridays in K-wing) 

Mr. Alan Buss, Psychologist 

Alan.Buss@verona.k12.wi.us    

(608) 845-4434 

Ms. Robin Stalheim, Psychologist 

Robin.Pavlik@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4528 

Mr. Cory Zimmerman, Social Worker  

Cory Zimmerman@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4433  

Ms. Amy Moschkau, School-to-Career Coord. 

Amy.Moschkau@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4482 

Ms. Pat Lynam, Nurse 

Pat.Lynam@verona.k12.wi.us  

(608) 845-4415 

Mr. Mark Kryka, Athletic & Activities Director  

Mark.Kryka@verona.k12.wi.us 

(608) 845-4490 

Officer Aaron Truscott, Police Liaison 

Aaron.Truscott@verona.k12.wi.us  

(608) 845-4483  
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Attention Parents of 9 th  Grade Students, by Jaren Bailey, English 
Instructor  

Your student has the opportunity to accelerate into Advanced Placement classes in 

English and social studies at the 10th grade level.  Letters have been sent home via 

English and social studies teachers with test information and dates, and they were 

also mailed out with Quarter One report cards.  

Questions?  Please contact Jaren Bailey for English or Kara Johnson for social studies. 

Jaren Bailey:  baileyj@verona.k12.wi.us  or 845.4685 

Kara Johnson: johnsokm@verona.k12.wi.us or 845.4658 

Wisconsin Engineering Operators Visit VAHS, by Amy Moschkau, 

School to Career Coordinator  

On November 5, the Wisconsin Engineering Operators brought their front end loader 

and excavator simulators to Verona Area High School. 

Over 100 students were able to experience what it is 

like to operate a piece of 

heavy equipment and 

learn about careers in the 

trade. 

Wisconsin Engineering 

Operators is located in 

Colma, Wisconsin and is 

the state's oldest and most 

widely recognized 

apprenticeship program in 

the state for Operating Engineers. As part of their 

program, apprentices will be working on the job, 

learning from journey worker operators, and be paid a 

percentage of journey level wages.  Apprentice wages 

start at approximately $21/hour with regular raises to 

approximately $32/hour. Their website is  www.woetrainingcenter.org . 

mailto:baileyj@verona.k12.wi.us
mailto:johnsokm@verona.k12.wi.us
http://www.woetrainingcenter.org/
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PARENTS FOR PROM 
Come be a part of the planning for 

Junior Prom! 
 

Committee Chairs Still Needed 
(Overall Chair, Fundraising/Prizes, Fashion Show) 

 

Meetings:  6:30-7:45 PM 

 

K-WING Library 
Dec 2 
Jan 6 
Feb 3 

March 3 
April 7 

 

VAHS Advisor:  Sarah Greenlaw 
Email: greenlas@verona.k12.wi.us 

Junior Prom 2014  

April 26 from 8 - 11:30 PM  

Alliant Energy Center  

We need you, parents, to make Prom a safe 

and memorable event.  

Bring your creativity, your ideas, your  

organizational skills and your time!  

 

 

   by Corrie Rosensteel, Art Instructor  

The VAHS Art Department would like to congratulate Megan Beach and Amber Kleijwegt on having 

their artworks accepted for display in the Rape Crisis Center 40th Anniversary Juried Art Exhibition 

ñSurviving, Healing, Thriving: Celebrating 

Resilienceò.    

Amberôs acrylic painting on stretched canvas 

and Meganôs graphite drawing on paper will 

both be on display at the Overture Center for 

the Artsô Playhouse Gallery from November 

1, 2013 through January 2, 2014.   The 

show is open to the public for viewing during 

regular business hours.  We are so very 

proud to have our students sharing their 

artwork with the larger community.  

Well done, ladies! Junior Amber Kleijwegt with her 

acrylic painting on stretched canvas. 
Junior Megan Beach with her 

graphite drawing on paper. 
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Junior Career Days 
December 3-5, 2013 

**Parents Please Mark Your Calendars**  
For many years Verona Area High School has offered all juniors an exceptional educational 

opportunity where they explore their possible future career choices. All juniors participate in a 

Career Unit where the students start planning what they will be doing after high school by 

researching careers and future educational/training opportunities.  

During this unit they learn how to:  

¶ Write a résumé, 

¶ Create a cover letter, 

¶ Write a thank you letter.  

The culminating experience of this unit is a one-on-one interview with a professional from a career 

that they have chosen. It is a massive undertaking to match all 370 juniors with someone from the 

work force, but we have always found a match for every student.  

This year Junior Career Days are scheduled for December 3 -5, 2013.  Please mark these dates on 

your calendar. We request that you do not schedule any appointments or plan any family 

activities that would conflict with these days . It is vital that every student is available for 

Junior Career Days; we are not able to reschedule these interviews. 

Members of the community have graciously taken time out of their work day and volunteered to 

speak with students individually. Students will be informed of their scheduled day and time. After 

the interviews, ask your son or daughter who they saw and how it went.  The option of a job 

shadow in their chosen professional will also be an option this year. 

Juniors getting ready for Junior Career Days  
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Ari Arias Receives Centro Hispano Scholarship, by Julie Jenewein, 

ELL Instructor  
On November 1, 2013, Centro Hispano of Dane County held its 24th annual banquet 
at the Monona Terrace. Each year the Centro selects several Latino high school 
students to receive scholarships. Eligible students must be in good academic 
standing, have demonstrated involvement both at school and in the community, and 
have an interest in issues that affect the Latino community.  This year, one of four 
high school students from across Dane County to receive recognition and a 
scholarship to a college of their choice, was Verona Area High School junior, Ariadna 
Arias. 

In her two and a half years at VAHS, Ariadna has become involved in numerous 
activities, which include Multicultural Leadership Council, Varsity Cheerleading, 
Varsity Lacrosse, MSAN, Conzemius Scholars, Forensics, FFA, VAHS Food Drive, tech 
assistant for high school productions, and Science Club. Ari also contributes many volunteer hours working in 
the community at the Verona Public Library, teaching church school for the past six years, volunteering for 
the Electric Run and St. Maryôs Hospital, and as a camp counselor for Girls Stories, Girls Voices. 

Ari is an academically strong student, a great role model and an advocate for diversity issues at school and in 
the community. Congratulations, Ari!  

Submitted by Alicia Ziolkowski, Counselor (A-C) 

2013-2014 Class Scheduling - Information 

will be coming home after winter break 

regarding class scheduling for next year.   

Freshmen Conference Update - The 

counselors are almost finished with 

Freshmen Conferences to date we have 

met with approximately 240 students and 

families to discuss career options and 

course planning.  We have really enjoyed 

the opportunity to meet each family and 

student and we look forward to wrapping 

these conferences up in the coming 

weeks. 

Financial Aid Information Night - This 

meeting is for Senior families who are 

interested in learning more about 

applying for Financial Aid for college.  The 

meeting will take place on January 22nd 

from 6:30 -8:30 in the Performing Arts 

Center. 

Rest for Better Health, by Nurse Lynam                                                      
We often look for ways to treat common ailments, but 

sleep is sometimes the best medicine.  Getting proper rest 

is an important part of staying healthy.  

On average, young children need about 10 hours of sleep 

a night. Children ages 10-12 need a 

little over 9 hours of sleep a night.  

Adolescents need about 8-9.5 hours 

of sleep a night.  As they progress 

through puberty, teens will need 

more sleep. 

The amount of sleep each child needs varies widely, so itôs 

up to parents to judge the exact amount of rest their 

children need and see that theyôre in bed in time for 

sufficient sleep. 

Our bodies need rest to heal.  If a child is suffering from a 

cold or the flu, he or she needs even more rest just to get 

better.  When your child is not ill, he or she needs rest to 

stay healthy.  A well-rested body can fight off illness 

better than one thatôs exhausted. 

In addition to staying healthy, being well rested improves 

attentiveness, short-term memory and response time. 

Children learn good behavior from their caregivers, so 

apply the same rules to yourself. Make sure you are 

getting enough rest and stay home when you are feeling 

ill. 


